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OGRTF 08/15/06 Meeting Notes

Attendance:

Stephen C. Knapp (Chair)
Constellation
QSE
410-468-3606

Jack Thormahlen
LCRA
QSE
512-473-3200 X-2635

Leo Villanueva
ERCOT

512-248-3135

Rick Keetch
Reliant
QSE
713-497-2526

Ann Boren
ERCOT

512-275-7411

Wayne Kemper
Centerpoint
TO
713-207-2192 (Telephone)

Rob Lane
TXU Wholesale
QSE
214-875-8063
Colleen Frosch
ERCOT

512-248-4219

NOTE:  Action items are shown in bold.

1. 10:36 start meeting with Anti-trust Admonition
2. Reviewed meeting minutes from 07/18, made changes discussed by the group and approved.
3. New Business – Colleen Frosch from the ERCOT Nodal Team discussed updates for the Nodal Guides.  They will not have Protocol verbiage, only reference numbers to specific Protocol sections.  Colleen will submit Guides 1 and 2 to the group next month for review.  The target for completed Guide revision is March 2007.  Considerable discussion held on why the Protocol references were in the Guides and whether or not this should continue.  It was also mentioned that this is a good opportunity to clean-up the Guides.  The group decided they would wait for the Guides to be submitted, review them and comment as needed.  Colleen agreed to attend the next T/F Meeting, also invite someone from Compliance.
4. Old Business – OGRR 186 – Emergency Electric Curtailment Plan (EECP) Event Realignment – Discussion held on ERCOT requirements for moving through the various steps in EECP and several questions were raised.  The Group contacted James Hinson (ERCOT Chief System Operator), who explained the discussions held to revise the EECP Steps and addressed the group’s questions.  He further stated that when the OGRR is approved, the ERCOT Operator Procedures will be updated to incorporate the changes to the Guides for EECP.  The group agreed to forward 186 to OWG.
5. Discussion held on a Power System Stabilizer (PSS) Ad hoc Working Group directed by TAC.  Jack Thormahlen (LCRA), briefed the OGRR T/F on some of the findings from this group.  He also found documentation from the WECC and asked them for permission to use it in ERCOT.  The group needs input from various ERCOT groups to start using this document to develop ERCOT Guides for PSS.
6. More old business – OGRR 165 – Update Unit Telemetry Requirement – Need direction from ROS, does it stay or does it go away?  If it’s dropped, a PRR is needed.  Jack Thormahlen will keep it in the OWG report to ROS.  The OGRR T/F will not take any action on it.

7. OGRR 181 – Submission of Consistent Data for Planning and Operational Models – The group already submitted comments on this.  It affects TDSP’s more than PGC’s and QSE’s.  Each TDSP has a representative responsible for updating their part of the model.  Generator submissions must come from their ERCOT Client Reps.  How is the consistency verified?  By the independent auditor.  OGRR comments were modified slightly by the group and forwarded on to the OWG for submission to the ROS.  
The next meeting is scheduled for September 19, 2006, at the MetCenter, Room 168.
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